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Following a period of significant inflation, the federal government implemented the largest Cost of 

Living Adjustment (COLA) in more than four decades. Social Security and Supplemental Security Income 

(SSI) benefits increased 5.9 percent in 2022, the highest increase in the past forty years. 

To mitigate the impact of the significant COLA on Chapter 115 recipient's payments, the Department of 

Veterans' Services will be issuing supplemental payments to municipalities / districts that are to be used 

for additional monthly payments to veterans receiving Chapter 115 benefits to cover the months 

impacted between the federal COLA and the updating of Massachusetts DVS budgets of assistance, 

which by law occurs in July. 

The Department will by providing towns/districts a sum that would cover an additional fixed amount for 

each veteran monthly between January- June 2022, covering 100% of the cost, to decrease impact on 

municipal budgets. 

Details of the Supplemental Payments to Chapter 115 Recipients 

• Each �ctive Chapter 115 recipient is to receive an additional fixed monthly payment for the 

months of January- June.

• The monthly amount per recipient is $79.00, which was calculated as the largest potential 

decrease in any single Chapter 115 benefit recipient's budget.

• The March payment should include the monthly fixed amount for both January and February.

Details of the Payments to Municipalities/Districts 




